

Vol. III, No. 7

February 1, 1971

TCC Trustees, at their Jan. 28 meeting, heard another chorus of "The Hard Times Blues." TCC President Thornton M. Ford warned that community colleges, in the next two years, can expect a three-way squeeze of budget cuts, enrollment restrictions and enrollment pressures. And Dr. John Terrey, acting director of the State Board for Community College Education, told the board that the Governor's budget request means that the state's community colleges will have to turn away some 6,000 students. (The State Board asked for \$165 million for the next two years; the Governor recommended \$120 million.) "The open door," Dr. Terrey said, "will simply not be open to some people." The Trustees wrestled with some tough problems. Then, appropriately enough, they went off to a two-day meeting with other community college trustees on "The Funding Crisis."

One unasked-for problem was tossed in the Trustees' collective lap by the State Liquor Control ard. In effect, the TCC Trustees were given life-or-death power over a proposed restaurant/tavern to be built across the street from the campus on South 19th Street. On a 4-1 vote, they decided to inform the Liquor Board that they had "no objections."

In other action, the Trustees: (1) accepted the recently completed mezzanine and other construction in the Wanamaker Instructional Resource Center; (2) learned that the record winter quarter registration at TCC consisted of 5,556 persons -- 3,262 of them in on-campus credit courses; (3) approved formation of advisory committees for two occupational programs -- service representative and real estate. Members of the advisory committee for service representatives are Donald Rhodus, John Deen, Norman Olsen, Ralph Snider, Duane Carpenter and Jim Zinovich, representing employers, and Kenneth Lind and Mrs. Rosemary Pickett, students. On the real estate advisory committee are George Bonneville, Matthew Cleary, Junior N.R. Ellis, Charles Gleiser and Frank Sulenes.

Poems, short stories and photos by 10 Tacoma Community College students and two faculty members appear in the winter issue of Mirror Northwest, an art and literary magazine composed of work done on Washington community college campuses. The magazine is on sale for \$1.25 on campus. Included are a poem by Howard Shull, TCC speech instructor, and a short story by Dan McLachlan, English instructor.

ON THE CALENDAR: TCC's drama department will present Reynard the Fox, a children's play, at 11 a.m., 1 and 2:30 p.m. on Feb. 13 and at 1 and 2:30 p.m. on Feb. 14 in the TCC Little Theater. Admission: 50c . . . Dr. Bruno Bettelheim, noted psychoanalyst, will speak on "Love Is Not Enough" at noon Feb. 26 in Building 15, Room 8 . . . The Board of the Tacoma Community College Foundation will meet at noon Feb. 11 in the Northwest History Room of the TCC Library, according to Robert L. DeLong, St. Regis Paper Co. executive who is serving his second term as president of the Foundation.

Update is a monthly newsletter published to inform the public about developments at TCC. Editor: Dale Wirsing (LO 4-7200), 5900 S. 12th St., Tacoma 98465; President: Thornton M. Ford Board of Trustees: John Binns, chairman; Rev. Robert M. Yamashita, vice chairman; Charles L. Edmunds, Dr. Dewey H. Tuggle, Jr., and Donald E. Anderson.